
 
 
 
Dear Committee,
                                  I am deeply concerned and  upset that the Federal Government are
considering Kimba as potential site for a Radioactive Waste Facility.
Kimba has been a farming community since the land was starting to be cleared in the late 1800’s.
We produce mainly Wheat, Meat and Wool and I am afraid if the Radioactive waste is stored
anywhere in our community it could adversely affect the prices for our land and the Wheat,
Meat and Wool (they can be very fickle industries).
 
I would also like to know what is the true definition of broad community support. We were
advised it was 65 percent then after the vote to determine those for and against the facility,
Matt Canavan the Minister for Industry, Innovation and Science decided it would be 57 percent.
Why? The vote was only for Kimba residents, farm owners and people that owned property in
the community. The Dump could adversely affect more than just Kimba it could affect the whole
of Eyre Peninsula with its “ Clean Green” image, a Radioactive Waste Facility won’t exactly fit in
there.
 
A committee of 16 has been formed and their aim is to decide where the $2 million (now we are

in the 2nd stage of the process) will be spent in the community. The committee was selected
from applicants and said to be chosen from a broad selection of the community from Farming,
Business, some for the RWF and some against. There are only 4 people on that committee of 16
that were against the dump, they won’t have a very strong voice will they?
 
I look forward to your reply. Thank you
                           
 
Janet Tiller,

       

Selection process for a national radioactive waste management facility in South Australia
Submission 9




